HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building, Heyer Room

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, July 28, 2009

5:30 pm

In attendance were:
Wes Pouw, Stanley Pouw, Frances E. Jefferson, Alice E. Pegues, Ryan Tobin, John E. Collison, David Engelken, Paul T. Burns, Ann Strong, Michael Henry, Gary Branch, Charles Brantigan, Kevin Yoshida, Paul Benington and Carla Madison. 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm. The minutes were read and approved with modifications.

New Zoning Map: On Saturday, August 22, 2009, between 9am and noon, Councilwoman Carla Madison is hosting a meeting at the Church in the City for further discussion and public input. In the discussion that followed, it was noted that the new zoning code and the zoning map is on website newcodedenver.org. Input is still welcome pertaining both to the zoning code language and to the zoning map. Many emphasized the importance of reviewing the proposed zoning map, as now is the time to tweak the zone descriptions as when the code is passed, getting changes made will be much more difficult.

Oletta Crane Enrichment Academy: A brief biography of Oletta Crane was presented. The proposed academy will be formally classified as a community center rather than an alternative school. Most of the activities will be before and after school and will involve tutoring and mentoring. With the new designation of a community center, only seven parking spaces are required of which the organization will have six. The proposed building addition will still leave 25% open space as required by OD-9 and the variance from the setback applies not to the new addition, but to the old building that has been there probably since the 1920’s. The representatives of the academy promised that the current fence or one of equal quality will remain so that the automobiles and their lights will be shielded from the neighborhood. After the presentation, the Chairman was asked to send a letter of support to the Board of Adjustment.
Drug Dealing at 22nd and Downing: Kappa Management manages Kappa Towers as well as the Shorter Arms and the Shorter Arms is owned by the Shorter AME Church. Both institutions have surveillance cameras and it is proposed that signs be posted notifying the drug dealers that they are being recorded. The feed from the cameras should be povided to the police. There is planned a meeting of the principals, meaning leadership and property owners. Strategies will be arrived at and after that a meeting of all the residents will be hosted by Carla Madison. The park benches are primarily used by people perceived by the elderly residents to be hazardous so some of the park benches will be removed. Captain Dilley of District 6 has been involved in the discussions. Hospital Shared Services, although no longer managing a core patrol, will see what can be done to report drug activity on that corner and move it on.
East Village Update: Ryan Tobin of the Housing Authority, who is the project manager for the work on Park Avenue, presented drawings of the final phase of the Hope VI grant. Eighty-nine units of mixed income rental housing is being proposed. The units are designed to have street presence and are built with permanence and durability. Denver Urban Gardens will be part of the amenities as will exercise facilities. Apparently the Housing Authority has used the DURA money designated for the Benedict Fountain Park and has leveraged it seven-fold with grants to complete infrastructure in the old East Village Redevelopment. It is clearly important not to lose sight of the deadline for spending the money for the park.

Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center: The medical office building is “growing leg.” Instead of the legs walking the building away, it is planned that the construction will start in September of this year and be on a rapid scale.

Redevelopment of 1618 Lafayette Street: Engelken reports that all of the paperwork will be submitted tomorrow or the next day. It is anticipated that Peter Park will see that the Planning Office does not support the rezoning. That is not perceived to be all that important because what matters is whether or not City Council supports it or not. The neighborhood organization is encouraged and optimistic that this plan will pass the Council.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum 
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